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these risk assessments.5 As the Committee monitors the use of IIJA funds and examines 
opportunities to prevent the misuse of these dollars, these assessments represent a critical data 
point for evaluating DOT’s ability to effectively manage the influx of IIJA funds. 

 
Copies of the risk assessments will inform the Committee on DOT’s current risk 

assessment processes, and assist the Committee in examining ways to improve current processes 
to prevent the waste of taxpayer funds. In a June 2023 report, the OIG determined that DOT 
should implement changes to improve the effectiveness of its fraud risk assessment process.6 The 
OIG noted there is an “increased risk of fraud when [Federal programs] experience unusually 
rapid growth or when new or changing laws significantly affect them.”7 This heightened risk led 
the OIG to initiate an audit of DOT’s fraud risk assessments for surface transportation programs 
that received IIJA funding.8 Ultimately, the OIG issued two recommendations for DOT to 
improve its fraud risk assessment processes for IIJA-funded surface transportation programs.9 
The OIG’s website indicates their recommendations to improve DOT’s risk assessments remain 
open.10 While many of the risk assessment reports would likely have been initiated prior to the 
publication of the OIG’s report, both the risk assessments and the OIG’s findings will serve to 
inform the Committee’s understanding of DOT’s fraud prevention measures. 

 
The Committee is committed to rooting out fraud, waste, and abuse in the programs 

within its jurisdiction. It is our hope that DOT shares that sentiment and will engage as a willing 
partner to aid in the Committee’s evaluation of IIJA’s implementation. In order to assist the 
Committee with its oversight, please provide responses to the following questions, as soon as 
possible, but no later than 5:00 p.m. ET on [two weeks from letter send date]: 

 
1. A copy of the improper payment and fraud risk assessments for each program that 

received IIJA funding. 
 

2. A document sufficient to describe the Department’s progress in implementing the OIG’s 
recommendations to improve its fraud risk assessment processes for IIJA-funded surface 
transportation programs. 

 
Pursuant to House Rule X, clause 1(r), the Committee has jurisdiction over these issues 

and shall conduct appropriate oversight of these actions. This request and any documents created 
as a result of this request will be deemed Congressional documents of the Committee. An 
attachment contains additional instructions for responding to this request. When producing 
documents to the Committee, please deliver production sets to the Majority Staff in Room 2165 

 
5 Oversight of the Dep’t of Transp. Programs and Policies: Hearing Before the H. Comm. on Transp. and 
Infrastructure, 118th Cong. (2023) (Opening Statement of Chairman Sam Graves). 
6 Supra note 2. 
7 Id. 
8 Id. 
9 Id. 
10 DEP’T OF TRANSP., OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL, Audit Report, (last accessed Oct. 25, 2023), available at 
https://www.oig.dot.gov/library-item/39529. 







Secretary Buttigieg 
November 14, 2023 
Page 5 of 5 

Rudy Yakym III 
Member of Congress 

cc: The Honorable Rick Larsen, Ranking Member 
Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure 

Enclosure – Attachment A-Requirements for Responding to the House Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure Records Requests in the 118th Congress. 




